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EDITORIAL


Slamath, Saudara ,Saudari,





Welcome and happy reading of the second and final issue of our newsletter for the year 2003.





This newsletter is intended to enhance the level of communication amongst our members.  A great way of letting  others know more about what each of us are doing, our accomplishments and news from the old country.





I do realise that we all have limited amounts of time and energy to spend on writing, but it is very important to SLAMA that a high quality publication is produced. Your contribution is therefore vital to the success of this newsletter.





I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those members for their contributions.  If any of you have any suggestions or changes you wish to see made in this publication, please feel free to contact the next editor.





A warm welcome to new members Ashra and Deva Ponnuswamy.   Hope your association with SLAMA will be rewarding 





A special mention must be made of the annual subscriptions which has been increased to $15.00 per annum.  Please do remember to see your friendly Treasurer at our next function!





May I take this opportunity to wish each and every one of you a Happy and Holy Eid-Ul-Fitr. Until next time





Slamath, and Threema Kaasi.


Editor






























































 


 








Malay Cultural Dancing Classes


Those members interested in following Malay cultural dancing classes should contact the following committee members:�Shalina Mendis (9687 5804)�Zareena Jalill (9692 0473)�Tony Sookoor (9896 5415)








DISCLAIMER: Articles published in this newsletter represent the views of the individual writer alone. SLAMA shall not be liable for the accuracy, content, or the reliability of any articles published in this newsletter.








Calendar of Events for 2003


Please keep these dates free!





EVENT�
DATE�
VENUE �
�



Picnic/Sports Day


�



16 March 2003�
Nurangingy Reserve, Doonside�
�



Rasool Mowlood Recital


�



1 June 2003�
West Epping Community Hall Cnr Dent & Downing Street, Epping��
�



Malay Food Night


�



16 August 2003�
St Mary’s Church Hall, Rydalmere ��
�



SLAMA Social


�



18 October 2003�



St Ives Community Hall


Memorial Avenue, St Ives��
�



Eid-ul-Fitr Celebrations & AGM�



30 November 2003�



West Epping Community Hal


Cnr Dent & Downing Street, Epping�
�






Children’s Corner





Our Fishing Trip


By Haroun Dole





On Friday 3 October, my family and I went on a fishing trip to Nelson Bay. On the first day we tried to fish we realised that we knew nothing about fishing. Each time we cast the line, it dropped right near our feet. My dad decided that we must learn how to cast first. So the next morning we went down to the car park and practised casting. My dad put a piece of apple on the hook instead of bait. After a few tries we managed to cast the line some distance. I cast the furthest. 


We then went back indoors and got ready and went to the pier and did some real fishing with real bait. But the only thing I caught was seaweed after seaweed after seaweed! We paid for $14 worth of lost sinkers and hooks, not forgetting the countless floats that fell off the line and floated away. 


In the end, we caught two fish - no..no.. I cannot say we caught the fish – oh no that will be stretching the truth. We did not actually catch the fish, we received the fish. A kind man who knew one of my dad’s friends gave us the two fish that he had caught. But we did look good walking back to the car carrying the fish. 


My dad and mum ate these fish. My kaka and I settled for good old shop-made fish and chips …and let the professionals do the fishing!























DAY CARE CENTRE FOR MUSLIM WOMEN/CHILDREN


The Academy for Adult Education for Women in Sri Lanka has opened a Day Care Centre for Muslim Women and Children at 74B, De S Jayasinge  Mawatha, Kalubowila, next to the Kalubowila Hospital.





The Centre provides many useful and interesting programs especially designed for school leavers and older women who can spend their time by occupying themselves gainfully in some of the classes. The Centre is equipped with a library containing a large volume of books on Islam and Video and audio cassettes.





The program of events are as follows:


Monday – Tailoring – Shalwar Kameez, Skirts and Shirts


Tuesday – Soft Toys and Doll Making


Wednesday – Crochet Tatting, Knitting, Cross Stitch etc


Thursday – Flower Making and Fabric Painting


Friday – Cookery, Table Décor, House Keeping and Counselling





In addition classes in Quran, English and Islam are conducted.  Hostel facilities are available for students and working girls. The Centre also provides After School Care for children until they are picked up by their parents before 5.30 p.m. on weekdays.





The above information may be of assistance to Malay families visiting Sri Lanka on long vacation. 


Editor











Food to tantalise the taste buds….





Saturday 16 August 2003, heralded in the SLAMA Food Fair. Following on the success of the previous two similar events, the committee rallied round the support of the caterers and the undying generosity of the general SLAMA  membership for donations of food.





And the food poured in….the Valhalla of Malay food was resurrected in one night!





The pasthols and stuffed gothambas, the buriyanis and gorengs, the pol pittu and mani pittu, the barbath and puruth, the kurma and chukka and sathe – they were all there in their might and glory – beckoning….calling……





The spread of Malay sweets at the sweet stall made one almost misty-eyed. Milk toffee, pol toffee, lada muscat, ferni, semolina, wattalapam, aluwa, boondi, dosi, nana katha - Okay I am breathless now!! Can you guess what stall was the first one to sell out? Yep, ‘twas the sweeties!





News of Malay food brought the crowds in, armed with their eskies. The attendance was pleasing despite the stiff competition we faced with the Bledisloe Cup match that night for those die-hard fans in our midst. 


In the spirit of the moment, diets were forgotten, medical advice dropped and the wallets came out!


Our stalls comprised the skilled caterers of the SLAMA community with the addition of a new-comer – our very own Lasitha and Shalina (hmmm…. dancing…. cooking…. wonder what other talents lurk under that soft-spoken exterior???). 





Special mention must be made of our Trojan team managing the SLAMA donation stalls. Bet your feet were sore by the end of the day ladies? Ah! the things we do for king and country – or should we say for the President and his committee? 





Yes, we did have live music and dancing, and of course the raffle. The cleaning of the hall at the end? – yes that was there too - the formula was complete!


Onya committee! 





Zahara Dole





A PERSONAL APPRECIATION OF


Bashurdeen Musafer - Battu Uncle


(September 1918  – July 2003)


By Amir Deen


Inna Lillahi Wa Inna Alatu Rajron


The 31 of July brought an era to an end. Bashurdeen Musafer, the last of his generation passed away in his sleep, watched over by his family and friends. He had been ailing for several years and his passing away was, by the grace of Allah, both peaceful and merciful. 





Whenever I think of Battu Uncle, I see him surrounded by his children, nephews, nieces, kids from the neighbourhood and children of friends. Always children and always in large numbers. Noise, parties, singing, dancing, cars packed to the brim with children were all a part of that environment. 





Many of my schoolday memories revolve around holidays in exotic police stations all over the country, where Battu Uncle had been stationed. There was Wadduwa with its coconut palms, Ingiriya with rubber trees, Ambalangoda with its beaches, Galle with horse drawn carriages, Paddawella with its rice fields, Beliatta, Katugastota and surely a host of other places, I cannot recall.





Battu Uncle was the youngest son in a family of six boys and one girl (my mother). My grandfather was a chief clerk in the Police Department. Life in the Musafer family was not easy.  Battu uncle won a scholarship to Wesley College and passed through the school with distinction. He joined the Government Civil Service and later applied to join the Police Force as a Sub-inspector. It always amused him that he was recruited in spite of all the disqualifications, he was over qualified, overage, short, wore glasses and was married to boot.





Memories of Battu Uncle are of a person who was hugely generous, handsome, highly intelligent, good-natured, loving and caring. He was always smartly dressed, shoes polished, clothes well ironed. Patience perhaps was not one of his virtues and there was a certain volatility which even at our young age, had to be considered.





Whenever my mother remonstrated against his occasional indulgences, Battu Uncle had a favourite aphorism. Life, he used to say, is like a train journey in which you have been given a ticket.  When your ticket runs out you simply step out of the train. On 31 of July 2003, Battu Uncle reached his station and got off the train. 





May Battu Uncle attain Jannathul Firdaous.
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Teen’s Patience In Practising The Deen


The word 'Sabr' patience or its derivatives has been mentioned in the Quran over 100 times in various locations and on various occasions. In a fast-paced, individualistic, consumer culture of ours, patience or 'Sabr' is essential for the Muslim youth.


 A teen needs patience because of the challenges she will face when she tries to stick to certain principles and practices that may be in conflict with the mainstream norms of 'teen culture' in the western world. Believers will need strength to resist various temptations in life, such as their desires and whims.  


A teen will need patience, for instance, to ask the school Administration to give her and the other Muslims in the school a quiet place to perform their prayers. Some school administration may be reluctant to honor such a request easily, and the Muslim teen will need wisdom and perseverance to discuss with them and reach an arrangement.


The Muslim youth will need patience when she chooses to dress in a more modest way than those around her


The Muslim youth will need patience when she chooses to dress in a more modest way than those around her. Her clothes may completely conflict with the norms in her environment. When she abstains from talking about other gender, from free mixing, and occasions where alcohol is being consumed, a great deal of patience would be required.


Source:"Muslim Teens: Today's Worry, Tomorrow's Hope" - Dr. Ekram & Mohamed Beshir, pp. 132-33


By Rizwan Miskin





 











month of fasting for yet another year.  This day of rejoicing is not one of celebration after what some non-Muslims consider to be thirty days of agony. Rather, it is held to mark the termination of the most blessed month of the Islamic year, a month of self purification, a month specifically dedicated to the remembrance of Allah (Zikr) and the gift of his guidance in the form of the Holy Quran to mankind.  In fact many Muslims become grieved at the passing away of the month of Ramadan.  On one Eid-ul-Fitr, Sayyidina Umar Farouk, the 2nd Caliph of Islam and leader of the Muslims, was sad and in tears, when asked about it he replied that it was due to the fact that this great and blessed month had come to an end. 





The month of Ramadan is a month of blessings in which we strengthen and defend ourselves against the evils that tend to undermine our religious foundation.  Fasting, like the other principles of Islam, is meant to take man from the lowest to the highest stage of life.  This journey to spiritual perfection is a difficult and hard task but we can all try to get there in stages.  There are many obstacles, but if we let ourselves to be guided by Allah’s revelation, the Holy Quran, we will find the necessary nourishment, comfort and encouragement to help us achieve the final goal of our existence, to meet our Creator.  That is why Almighty Allah, in the month of Ramadan, gave his message, the Holy Quran as a guide to all those who believe and to all mankind, indeed, a book that helps one to distinguish right from wrong.





By fasting a Muslim learns to overcome his pride, anger and hatred.  He becomes conscious as to how immoral and hurtful it is to utter words that give others pain, to attend extravagant parties while the poor and unfortunate is starving wondering when they would get their next meal.





In the month of Ramadan and on the great day of Eid-ul-Fitr, we ask Almighty Allah to give us strength, courage and determination to realize the full benefits of our fast.  May He help us to realize that fasting is a medium whereby we can control our passions, strength our souls, develop sympathy for the poor and hungry, practically be there or assist those at time of need, and morally discipline ourselves.  May He help us to essentially demonstrate the beauties of our faith and not the discrepancies of others.  May He guide us so that friendship and brotherhood, rather than enmity be the order of the day.





May Almighty Allah guide us all and bless us all.  Ameen


 








took an active interest in the religious affairs of Masjid-ul Jamiya, Colombo 2 and was at the helm of affairs of this Mosque which was built by the former members of the Ceylon Rigle Regiment.





It is evidenced that Dr Drahaman played a key role in the introduction of the Malay Language Exam paper and the introduction of the Malay Program Series “Suara Melayu”, which still functions; along with other documented contricutions available in the Archives and also in the Hansard, from which is excerpted the following relevant quotes from the Vote of Condolence on the late Dr M. P. Drahaman in Parliament in 1963.





“We express our appreciation of the many services that have been rendered to Sri Lanka by the late Dr M. P. Drahaman.  AS the President of the Ceylon Malay Congress, he led a deputation before the Soulbury Commission pressing for representation for Ceylon Malays in the Legislature.  He represented a community which, I think has had a rough time over the last quarter of a centure or so in Ceylon, and he represented them, very thoroughly, very conscientiously and well – the viour and the way in which he represented his community (in Parliament) in Lobbies and in private.  As a Malay, he was very conscious of the role a Malay could play not only in Malaya and Indonesia but also in Ceylon.  Although he was a nationalist, we all know how understanding and cooperative he was with all communities.  He took a deep interest in the affairs of Malay people all over the world.  When the Indonesians obtained “Merdeka” their “freedom”, Dr Drahaman received special recognition for his efforts by way of Invitation from the Indonesian Government to be a distinguished participant at the Freedom Celebrations.  The Malay community in particular has been made the poorer by the loss of one of its very ardent and zealous fellow workers, and the medical profession has been adversely affected by the loss of a very able and experienced practitioner.  He made a great contribution to his community and he has left behind him a record of which the Malay community may well be proud.”





Dr Drahaman was married to the late Mrs Haselyn Saldin, a daughter of the late M. K. Saldin a former member of the Ceylon State Council and ..  and had four sons, the late Dr Siva Drahaman, Mr Vero Drahaman, Dr Revo Drahaman, Dr Sukarno Drahaman and only daughter, Mrs Kartini Mohamed nee Drahaman.














SLAMA MEMBERS NITE 2003


The SLAMA Members Nite 2003 was held on Saturday 18 October, 2003, at the St Ives Community Hall. This is a popular event in the Community and the response was magnificent. 


The evening commenced with the glorious SLAMA Theme Song at 7.30 p.m. sung by the stalwarts of the Community, which brought on a tremendous applause from the crowd.


Next came the welcome dance "Tari Slamath" dexterously performed by four pretty damsels – Soraya, Serana & Melina Buckman, and Sabrina Shaideen. 


This was followed by a fan dance aptly named  “Tari Keepas” performed in traditional art in spite of their tender age by a bevy of seven little girls  - Attisha Buckman, India Cuttilan, Azani Miskin, Ayesha Ousmand, Zara & Sara Packeer and Nadia Shaideen.


Next the young boys put on a terrific dance called  "Tari Karate" - Shariq Buckman, Riyaz Ousmand and Sherard Sookoor. – well done boys!


The fourth item was a stunning shawl dance “Tari Slendang” performed by three belles - Shalina Sabar-Mendis, Sabrina Shaideen and Sudeshini Veerabangsa, which stole the show. 


Special mention has to be made about their training which was coordinated by Shalina Sabar-Mendis (who also performed), assisted by Zareena Jalill in the overall cultural themes.


The President, Bashur Musafer, made a welcoming speech to those gathered and said it was a pleasure to see so many members and friends grace the occasion.


DJ Krishan Lye officiated as master of ceremonies doing a great job with the music and expert compering of the show.


Dinner was very popular due to the repast being deliciously prepared and served hot. The guests were already inquiring when the next function was.


The kids had a dancing competition won by little Zara Ousmand .The judges were Shalina Sabar-Mendis and Surathie Sappideen.


The Adults Baila Competition was a joy to behold. The judges were Dr Ahamed Veerabangsa and Fiona Ousmand.   


The revellers had a wonderful evening with the most deserving lady Sue Vit, winning the major Raffle Prize. This was an Airline Ticket for Two to the Gold Coast donated by Mohammed Buckman of Forge Travel and two nights accommodation at the Concorde Hotel, Gold Coast with buffet breakfast, compliments of Ezmal Lye. How lucky was that!  Sue incidentally is a great supporter of SLAMA throughout the years, donating prizes and her goodwill and support on many occasions. Well done Sue we are so happy for you!!


Lastly, special mention has to be made about the donors of all the Raffle Prizes. A very grateful thank you to Chandini and Robin Cuttilan, Zareena Jalill, Ezmal and Gunasmin Lye, Bashur and Maltisia Musafer, Amiranthi and Stewart Marsh and Sue Vit. Our ultimate thanks go to Mohammed Buckman for the first Prize. Good on you Bucky, members like you really breathe new fire into the Committee - well done.


Well, all good things have to come to an end and the Committee thanks each and everyone who gave us a hand to make this function a success.


Lets keep the SLAMA Flag flying folks. Slamath SLAMA.


By Zareena Jalill�

















EID-UL-FITR CELEBRATIONS





Members please make a note in your diaries of the Eid Celebrations scheduled for Sunday 30 November 2003, when we will also have the Annual General Meeting to conclude events for the current year and elect office bearers for the New Year.








 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE





With the year 2003 drawing to a close, the planned Calendar of events of SLAMA bar the Annual General Meeting scheduled for the 30th of November, would have all been completed.  





I take this opportunity to thank all those Committee Members and their families, who over the last year, helped to ensure the success of each of the events. The cooperation and commitment extended towards helping SLAMA’s cause has been exemplary.





My sincerest thanks to all the members and their families who extended their wholehearted support in numerous ways, but most importantly by their participation and attendance of the events organized. This continued commitment in the future will no doubt ensure that as a community we will be united and succeed in our future endeavours.





A big thank you to Gunasmin Lye for her untiring efforts in presenting the SLAMA newsletter and all those who helped her with their respective articles and contributions.





Let us all ensure that we extend all the help and support to the new office bearers in ensuring the continuity of SLAMA and the ideals it stands for.





Bashur Musafer

















Melaka Chief Minister's visit to Sri Lanka and the Padang Complex in Colombo





Rt. Hon. Datuk Seri Haji Mohamed Ali Mohamed Rustam, Chief Minister of Melaka, Malaysia and Chairman of the Malay & Islamic World Secretariat, accompanied by the State Speaker of Melaka, members of the Dunia Melayu Dunia Islam (DMDI) Secretariat, the DMDI Women’s Development Sub-committee as well as Malaysian Malay Chamber (Melaka Chapter) with an entourage of nearly 60 delegates visited Sri Lanka, mainly to meet and exchange ideas regarding the welfare of the Malays as well as business opportunities in Sri Lanka. They were on their way back from Cambodia, where they met the Malay community.





Their main objectives were to meet as many leaders of the Malay and Islamic communities to discuss economic and education issues that affect the Malays and Muslims in Sri Lanka, to learn the culture, tradition and way of life of the Malay and Muslim community in Sri Lanka and exchange ideas on the socio-cultural aspect of the Malays and Muslims of the world.





The Chief Minister and the other visitors arrived in Colombo on May 3rd, 2003. On the 4th, they visited Galle to see the Dutch influence in the Galle Fort. In the evening a meeting was organised at the TransAsia Hotel for discussion with the Malay and  Muslim businessmen followed by a banquet at the hotel hosted by the Malaysian High Commission in Sri Lanka. The next day, a Seminar was held at the same hotel at which Mr. Thalip Iyne of Sri Lanka Malay Association presented a paper on “ The Economic Development of the Malay-Muslim Community in Sri Lanka”  and a paper on “The Education Development of the Malay-Muslim community in Sri Lanka” was presented by Mr T.K.Azoor of the Conference of Sri Lanka Malays. That same evening the entourage visited the Padang Complex. 





They were keen to see the buildings and grounds of Padang Complex, the home of Colombo Malay Cricket Club and Sri Lanka Malay Association, being proud that the Malays of Sri Lanka had such impressive premises of their own. A meeting was held at the conference hall of the club to address and meet the Malays of Colombo, at which the Malay Associations in Colombo and suburbs were invited.  Prior to attending the meeting the Chief Minister unveiled a plaque at the Club fixed in honour of his visit to the Complex.  At the end of the meeting he made a donation for the development and maintenance of the Padang.














PERSATUAN SRILANKA AUSTRALIA MELAYU





Veteran members of the Sri Lankan Malay Community





THE LATE AL HAJ DR M.P. DRAHAMAN M.P. J.P. MBE�


The year 2003 marks the 40th Death Anniversary of Veteran Al Haj Dr Mohammed Pervis Drahaman, recognised as one of Sri Lanka’s National Heros and a key supporter of the Malays in their early struggle to gain official recognition, identity, status and representation in Parliament.





In 1928, the late Dr Drahaman was amongst the few Malays in Sri Lanka who became a Doctor of Medicine and entered Government service and served with dedication and distinction at Many Government Hospitals before he set up private practice in “Kertel” (now Kompaneevidiya) to serve his community and to devote much of his time to the welfare and well being of the Malay Community.  The Medical Clinic, Surgery and Dispensary, were opened in Kertel it quotes states: - Spurning lucrative private practice amongst the elite, Dr Drahaman set up a Clinic in the heart of (then) Maly populated Slave Island area and began championing many of their causes.





Apart from his patients among the Slave Island … and other members of the Malay community, Dr Drahaman attended to the medical needy of the Indonesian Naval crews who not only sought medical treatment but also board, lodging and assistance to tour the country.  This venue also served as Headquarters for spearheading in Ceylon, the support of the Indonesian struggle for Merdeka (freedom) through KERIS.  The Headquarters also served as a venue for the All Ceylon Malay Congress Movement and the Ceylon Malay Youth League of which Dr Drahaman’s only daughter, Kartini played a vital role in promoting the Malay Culture among the youth of the Malay Community.





In recognition of his many contributions to the country and the Malay community in particular, Dr Drahaman was appointment by the Government of Sri Lanka a Member of Parliament in 1956 and in 1960.  During his tenure in Parliament, he is evidenced to have championed the interests, heritage, language and employment ..  of the Malays.  He also had the distinction of being recognised and honoured by Indonesia, Malaysia and Queen Elizabeth.





He also identified himself with the activities of many Malay organisations in Sri Lanka and was a founder member  and past President for many years of the Ceylon Malaysia Society.  He





SINCERE THANKS


I am thankful for the wife who says its hot-dogs tonight because she is home with me, not with someone else.  


For the teenager who is complaining about doing dishes, because that means she is at home and not on the streets.


For the taxes that I pay, because it means that I am employed.


For the mess to clean after a party, because it means that I have been surrounded by friends.


For the clothes that fit a little too snug, because it means I am out in the sunshine.


For the lawn that needs mowing, windows that need cleaning and gutters that need fixing, because it means I have a home.


For the complaining I hear about the Government, because it means that we have freedom of speech.


For the parking spot I find at the far end of the parking lot, because it means I am capable of walking and that I have been blessed with transportation,  For my huge heating bill, because it means I am warn.


For the lady behind me in church that sings off key, because it means that I can hear.


For the pile of laundry and ironing, because it means I have clothes to wear.


For weariness and aching muscles at the end of the day, because it means I have been capable of working hard.


For the alarm that goes off in the early morning hours, because it means that I am alive.


And finally – for too much e-mail, because it means I have friends who are thinking of me.


Reproduced by Capt Anwar Dole for the reading pleasure of our members








Rasool Mowlood





The Annual Rasool Mowlood recital forming part of the activities towards celebrating the Prophet Mohammed’s (PBUH) birthday took place at the West Epping Community Hall on Sunday 1 June 2003. 


The prayers was led by Mr T K Anon and ably supported by all those present.  It was a comforting sight to see all members contribute in their own ways towards the recital of the mowlood, which augers well for those who believe in the benefits that could be reaped by such and similar recitals and for the SLAMA as a whole.


The highlight for the day was the participation and contribution by some of the younger members of the association towards the day’s activities, at the conclusion of the recital.


In this regard, SLAMA extends its thanks to junior sister Sabrina Shaideen who presented an inspiring account of the life and attributes of our beloved Prophet (PBUH) and to junior brother Haroun Dole, for his articulate rendition of the characteristics and importance of the Holy Quran and salaat.


The two speeches were well received by the audience and particularly by the younger members, who I am sure were very proud of their fellow brother and sister.


Additionally, Mr Annon replayed a tape recording version of a speech titled “Mother”, which outlined, emphasized and praised with thanks the concept of one’s mother and friend.  This too was well received by the audience.


Finally, everybody took part thankfully and wholesomely in consuming the mouth-watering dishes that were presented towards the celebrations.  It never seem to amaze all of us as to how every subsequent function and food being served could be better and plentiful than the previous glorious one that was concluded.


The mowlood committee wish to sincerely thank all those members who contributed the many dishes and for their untiring efforts in organising and supervising the luncheon.


This was then followed by the junior members scrambling away to take part in some well earned games and a shouting match, whilst the elderly members delved into their favourite pastime of having a “chit chat” and catching up on some long outstanding news and reviews.


In summary, everybody had a good time, their bellies full, their hearts pure and their spirits high Alhamdulillah!


May Almightly Allah help the SLAMA to foster such get-togetherness with even greater vigour in the future


Congratulations team on organizing this successful function!




















the Raffle Prizes. A very grateful thank you to Chandini and Robin Cuttilan, Zareena Jalill, Ezmal and Gunasmin Lye, Bashur and Maltisia Musafer, Amiranthi and Stewart Marsh and Sue Vit. Our ultimate thanks go to Mohammed Buckman for the first Prize. Good on you Bucky, members like you really breathe new fire into the Committee - well done.


Well, all good things have to come to an end and the Committee thanks each and everyone who gave us a hand to make this function a success.


Lets keep the SLAMA Flag flying folks. Slamath SLAMA.


By Zareena Jalill�




















Congratulations


The wedding of Dharshan Usman and Shazneen (Shazzie) Packeer, the youngest daughter of Nizam (Roy) and Surahi Packeer of Sydney, Australia, took place on 6 July 2003, at the Hotel Oberoi, Colombo, Sri Lanka.


The bride with her radiant smile and dignified outlook was an embodiment of elegance and charm, immaculately dressed in white in her bridal attire, flanked on either side by her two maids and flower girls making up the bridal entourage.


Shazzie, who was a popular figure among the members of SLAMA, will be remembered for her many contributions to SLAMA since its inauguration.  She was one of the first among the girls who willingly came forward to attend the first practice which was held at the residence of Fayis and Zeenia Lye to train a group of girls to sing a few Malay songs in 1997. 


Following the Inaugural General Meeting of SLAMA in 1998, she took part in the Tari-Liling.  At the Cultural Night on 7 August 1999, she participated in Tari Payon and Tari Kipass.  At the Cultural Night of 11 November 2000, she took part in Tari Slendang and a repeat performance of Tari Liling.


Her abiding interest in the affairs of SLAMA was when she accepted to hold office as Treasurer during the year 2000-2001 serving on the Executive Committee of SLAMA.


From what I have heard so far, it would appear that Shazzie and Dharshan will take sometime to return to Australia.  I hope it will not be too long.


On behalf of SLAMA and on my own behalf, I wish Shazzie and her husban, a very bright future and Almighty Allah’s Blessings for everlasting happiness in their wedded life.





Capt Anwar Dole�Patron SLAMA























Obituaries


Inna lilaahi wa inna ilaihi rajioon


Mrs Noorun Nahar Amit dearly beloved wife of the (late) Mohamed Haris Amit (Principal – Hameedia Boys’ English School), mother of the (late) Hamid, Hussain, Fathima, Ruwaiza, Ayesha, Munira, Shirazi, Jiffry and Zeena Sappideen.





 


 �











THE SIGNIFICANCE OF RAMADAN AND EID-UL-FITR


After a month of spiritual and physical discipline, comes the day of joy and happiness, Eid-ul-Fitr. At the beginning of Ramadan, “the doors of Heaven are opened, the doors of Hell are closed and the devils are chained.”  At the end of Ramadan, the devils are unchained, but a Muslim disciplined by a month of dedication should be equipped to deal with the instruments of corruption and deduction. �


On this day, Muslims gather at their various mosques to offer praise and thanks that they have successfully completed a











AN APPRECIATION


Inna Lillahi Wa Inna Ilaihi Rajioon





The death occurred after a brief illness of Mansour Aarifeen Sourjah (Tony) on 1st May 2003 in Sri Lanka and the Janaza took place on 2 May 2003, at the Battaramulla muslim Burial Grounds.





A product of Royal College, Colombo, Tony displayed his literary talents at an early age which he continued after his retirement from Government service.  A man of unblemished character, he retired from the department of postal service after 33 years of meritorious service.  spending most of his time in rendering a service to the senior citizens of battaramulla, he found time to compose poems and write articles, to name a few, they were – “duniya bangsa melayu”  , mosque, minarets and mausoleums” and “spiritual experiences in subud”.  he also carried out extensive research on malay literature, language, customs and culture and was closely associated with the late murad jayah who was the founder and later president of the ceylon malay research organisation (CEMRO).  In 1997, SLUMO (Sri Lanka United Malay Organisation) published a collection of his poems entitled “songs and lyrics – poems and pantuns”.  He contributed regularly to the “terang” newsletter published by the Kandy Malay Association.





As an ardent follwer of the subud movement, Tony came across an interesting story which was published in the SLAMA Newsletter, “ Suara Melyayu Langkawi” in its first issue in May 2003, under the title “The Birth Of The Subud Movement”.





To the members of the entire family of the last Suudara Tony Sourjah, I convey my deepest condolence and trust that the thought that I too along with the members of the Sri Lankan Australian Malay Association, NSW, Australia, share their grief to some extent  will assuage their sorrow.





may Almighty Allah’s promise of eternal life renew their faith and hope and may his deep abiding love bring them confort.





May Mansour Aarifin Sourjah attain jannathul Firdous











Obituary


Daneen Lye It is with great sadness we bring you the news that Daneen Lye, beloved wife of Ruswan Lye, mother of late Fathima Jacqueline, Maimoon Diana, Hafeera Sylvana and Marzeena Sonia. Grandmother of Imran, Tazneen and Heshan passed away peacefully in the early hours of 6th November 2003 at the Bankstown Hospital in Sydney.��Janaza took place on the same day at the Muslim section of the Rookwood cemetery immediately after Zuhr prayers following Janaza prayers at the Lakemba Mosque.


May Allah (SWT) forgive her sins and grant her Magfirah and admit her to Jannathul Firdous, A'meen.











After being entertained to tea the Chief Minister visited the Rupee Fund building and unveiled a plaque at the building and saw for himself the social service activities at the Fund, which was celebrating its 50th. anniversary this year. Before he left, a  donation was made to the Fund.





The next day they proceeded to Kandy to visit the Al-Imran International School run  by  Mr. Joe Mustapha, who is the Managing Director of the school. The Chief Minister was then received by the Kandy Malay Association and addressed the Malays in the hill country before coming back to Colombo.





They left the country by air early next morning.


Royston Lye

















NEWS IN BRIEF


A centre for malay culture and artefacts was opened at the pandang complex on 12 september 2003 by the high commissioner for malaysia in sri lanka and hom tuan haji abu baker mohammed, deputy director general of dewan bahasa dan pustaka, malaysia.


a book on sri lankan malays was authored and published by encik b.d.k. saldin and was presented at a cememony on the 12 september 2003.


a book on malay cusine cookery titled makanan melayu authored by hajiani gnaima dain is available at Sri lankan rupees 350.00 from the author in sri lanka.
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